Woodbury Chamber of Commerce 4/24/18 Business Meeting Minutes

In Attendance: Kevin Abrams, Joseph Gianzero, Juana Leandry, Heather Foley, Frank Palermo, Mike Queenan, Chris Scibelli, Christopher Holshek, Heather, Benjamin Meyers, Pete Mc Golden, Dominick Prozzillo, David Mistretta, Anita Baumann, Sue Arent

OLD BUSINESS

Minutes - no minutes were produced for the March meeting

Murder Mystery event did well. It was our first big community event and we broke even. Falkirk did a great job as our host. As a result of this event, we gained a new member - Glen McKenzie.

Financial Report was provided by Joey in Desiree's absence. Record shows we had a balance of \$5,604.66 at the end of March and after the event we currently have a balance of \$4,764.05, but Joey reported there are still a few outstanding event payments to post and we will break even. The updated balance after those deposits are made will be reported at the next meeting.

Membership: We now have 46 members as of April 2018.

Farmers Market Update - there will be a public hearing on May 10th approving the use of Valley Avenue for the Farmers Market. Joey made a request to spread the word and to come out to the May 10th Village Meeting to support the Farmers Market initiative.

Central Valley signage - Joey mentioned this project is still being worked on and it's guaranteed to go up this year. There was some concern about the size of the lettering. A suggestion was made to have the Village look at the Sign Law and make a recommendation to have the law reviewed and tweaked so the sign is readable from the road.

Nominations Committee Update - On behalf of the Nominations Committee, Anita passed along the list of candidates for consideration for election to the Woodbury Chamber Officers positions. The following candidates were named:

President - Joseph Gianzero

VP Membership - Kevin Abrams

VP Events - Chris Scibelli

Secretary - Juana Leandry

Treasurer - Desiree Potvin

Voting will take place at the May 29, 2018 membership meeting.

NEW BUSINESS

No new business presented.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Memorial Day Ad was submitted for the Chamber.

David offered to host 2 Chamber meetings a year at the Woodbury Common.

New HM Post Master introduced himself as Arthur Tobin and reported looking forward to working closely with local businesses in the area and getting involved in the Woodbury Chamber.

Pete announced the 23rd Annual Golf Outing hosted by The Woodbury Community Association. They are looking for sponsors - deadline: May 20th. Event will be held at the Falkirk Golf Club on June 15th.

Juana announced the upcoming Leadership Orange "Experience the Best of Orange" Event on May 17th in Middletown and made a request for gift baskets and gift certificates to help promote local businesses in a county-wide event.

Joey announced a Principal from the MW High School has been invited to the next meeting to discuss their MW CARES Day.

Closing

Joey requested a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin motioned to adjourn the meeting, Mike second and members unanimously agreed.